BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
Meeting room and equipment building:   40 Thomas Avenue

Borough EOC:  570-547-1671 - Fire Hall EOC:  570-547-1380

Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
February 2, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  FEBRUARY 8,  2018 - 7:00 PM
LES GRUVER  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  COORDINATOR
As the month of February started out on a Thursday, our meeting night will roll around real quick.  On this months agenda will be the purchase of a power transfer switch for IMU-630 to make a quicker and safer 
change from Commercial Power to Generator Power.  Also, the replacement of the (2) 500 watt quartz lights on the back of Special Unit 630 with (2) LED lights that will only use 70w per light.  Greg will have the prices for all of the equipment on meeting night.

Thanks to all that assisted with the Hostage Negotiations Team (HNT) exercise on January 24, 2018 at the Lycoming Mall. The event went very well and provided additional training for several of our members.

Just a reminder of the MAMA training weekend starting Friday, March 16, 2018 with the communications set up, (Antenna Tower 630) and radio equipment in their Operations Center.  Greg will be in charge of 
coordinating our volunteers on Saturday and Sunday.  Please let him know if you will be available to help. IMU-630 will be in operation on Sunday when most of the activity will be outside and away from the 
Hughesville High School.  Leslie will be in charge of this unit and will need help with the set up.

I will be out of the area from Saturday, February 10, 2018, thru Wednesday, March 14, 2018.  In my place, contact Leslie @ 570-220-8513 or Greg @ 570-419-4866.  I will be available by cell at 570-419-2873.


Thanks to Steve for starting the equipment weekly and plowing the snow.  The generator in Special Unit 630 is now in service.  We will review it's operation at the meeting.

Thanks to Malvin and the Borough Crew for removing the heavy ice on the Montgomery Boat Ramp. This is the only river access for many miles around.  The Muncy river gauge is working at this time and will be our 
only low level river readings until the ice melts that is in front of gauge painted on the pier at Montgomery.  The LL bridge readings start at 13ft.

See you at the meeting. 




DENNIS

